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Senior Class Sponsor 
Chapel Messages 

Accreditation was the subject 
of the chapel message January 31, 
given by our president, Dr. A. B. 
Mackey. He pointed out that 
accreditation for Trevecca with 
the Southern Association is in 
the near future, but that being 
accredited with God is more 
important. 

Dr. A. K. Bracken brought a 
brief report of the board meeting 
of the general church on Tues¬ 
day, February 1. “The success 
of the church depends on preach¬ 
ing the gospel at home and 
abroad,” he said. 

Mrs. Lilly Ann Norris, a mem¬ 
ber of the Hoslo Party, visiting 
evangelists at Bethel Church of 
the Nazarene, delivered the 
chapel message Wednesday, Feb¬ 
ruary 2. Taking her text from 
Jude 11:13, she spoke on “Bar¬ 
gain Counter Religion.” 

Thursday, February 3, Rev. 
McCormick, pastor at Fatherland 
St. Church of the Nazarene, spoke 
on “Diminishing Returns.” Sin 
is natural to man and holiness is 
contrary to man’s nature, accord¬ 
ing to Rev. McCormick, and if a 
man is to be successful he must 
maintain a constant prayer life. 

“What manner of persons ought 
ye to be?” This was the question 
asked on February 4, by Rev. 

(Continued on page 3, col. 1) 

Faculty Honors President 

A gift of Desert Rose china- 
ware was presented to President 
and Mrs. A. B. Mackey in honor 
of their 20th Wedding Anni¬ 
versary at a faculty dinner given 
in the college cafeteria, February 
7 at 6: 30 p.m. 

Red and white carnations pro¬ 
vided the centerpiece for the 
table. The menu consisted of 
tomato juice, roast beef, green 
beans, creamed potatoes and 
gravy, combination salad, hot 
rolls and butter, and ice cream 
and cake. 

Dr. and Mrs. Mackey were 
hosts to twenty-six members of 
the faculty group. 

President and Mrs. Mackey 
Entertain at Open House 

Open house at the home of 
President and Mrs. Mackey was 
enjoyed by students and faculty 
members on Friday evening, 
February 11. The table was at¬ 
tractively arranged with a center- 
piece of red and white carnations. 
Refreshments consisted of punch, 
cookies, and candy. Quiet dinner 
music provided a charming at¬ 
mosphere. As usual, Dr. Mack¬ 
ey’s amusing talks added to the 
evening’s pleasure. 

President and Mrs. Mackey Welcome Faculty, Students 

Student Council Reports 

The Student Council is glad to 
report almost 100% participation 
by the classes and clubs in our 
all-school project of buying a set 
of furniture for the new student 
center. Over $225.00 was received 
and the furniture has been de¬ 
livered. 

For the past few years there 
has been a move to give the hold¬ 
ers of the six major offices some 
financial remuneration. The 
Student Council submitted a pe¬ 
tition to the Administrative Com¬ 
mittee concerning the matter. 
The Committee considered the 
request and is granting to the 
President of the Student Council, 
the Secretary of the Student 
Council, the Darda Editor and 
Business Manager, and TREV- 

ECHOES Editor and Business Man¬ 
ager some financial remuneration 
during the third quarter, com¬ 
mensurate with the services 
rendered. 

The Social and Cultural Com¬ 
mittee of the Council has plans 
for a special occasion every Fri¬ 
day evening in the dining hall. 
Fellows with ties and girls in 
their best dress can enjoy the 
candlelight supper and special 
music. 

The Council has been discuss¬ 
ing the possibility of doing away 
with the State Clubs and forming 
Social or Athletic Societies. A 
survey is being made as to the 

(Continued on page 2, col. 3) 

Campus Is Improved 

The campus has been receiving 
a general face-lifting. Small 
shrubs and pine trees planted in 
front of Tidwell Hall have im¬ 
proved the corner lot tremen¬ 
dously. The school has under¬ 
gone considerable expense to im¬ 
prove the ground. Let’s all help 
by respecting the value of school 
property. 

Calendar of Events 

Clio Society February 18 
Benson Lectures .... February 25 
Blind School Band March 4 
Fine Arts Recital March 11 
Professor Unruh’s 

Recital   March 18 

FEBRUARY 23, 1955 

Dr. Yanderpool Is 
Benson Lecturer 

Dr. D. I. Vanderpool, of San 
Jose, California, is the speaker 
for the Benson Lectures, begin¬ 
ning Monday, February 21, and 
going through Friday, February 
25. There are morning and eve¬ 
ning services with morning serv¬ 
ices in the chapel at 11 a.m., and 
evening services at College Hill 
Church, beginning at 7:30 p.m. 

The Benson Lectures are given 
in memory of the late Mr. John 
T. Benson, Sr., long a supporter 
and benefactor of Trevecca Naz¬ 
arene College, by his son, John 
T. Benson, Jr., of Nashville. 

The speaker for these lectures 
is one of the five men elected to 
the highest office in the Church 
of the Nazarene, that of general 
superintendent. He maintains 
his office at the international 
headquarters of the denomina¬ 
tion in Kansas City, Missouri. 

Born in Pollock, Missouri, Dr. 
Vanderpool attended John Fletch¬ 
er College, University Park, 
Iowa, and Pasadena College, Pas¬ 
adena, California, where he re¬ 
ceived the Th. B. degree. In 1942 
Northwest Nazarene College, 
Nampa, Idaho, conferred upon 
him the honorary D. D. degree. 

A requisite of Dr. Vanderpool’s 
position is being thoroughly ac¬ 
quainted with the home and 
foreign program of the Nazarene 
church. 
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Introducing Helen Health 

I’m Helen Health! You’ve met 
me many times but you probably 
haven’t recognized me. Some of 
you act like you don’t want me— 
like you can get along without 
me—and others act like you’re 
sure I’ll stay around, no matter 
how I’m treated. I’m tired of 
being taken for granted; so I’ve 
decided to step out in the spot¬ 
light and tell you a few things. 
One way to get me and keep me 
on your side is to make the most 
out of your daily meals. 

Eat enough of a variety of 
foods. From food your body gets 
the energy for living. Food also 
supplies the material for growth 
and the repair of worn-out tis¬ 
sues. No one food can supply 
all the elements your body needs. 
It takes a combination of foods to 
keep you going. 

Eat at regular times. This gives 
the digestive organs a chance to 
have a rest. Snacks between 
meals keep them working over¬ 
time. Snacks may also take away 
your appetite for a good square 
meal. Then you may skip the 
foods you really need. 

Take time to chew your food 
well. Thorough chewing keeps 
saliva flowing and breaks food 
into small pieces, so that the di¬ 
gestive juices can get at it. Well- 
chewed food leaves the stomach 

(Continued on page 3, col 3) 

Cattails Are Valuable 

Do you have any cattails grow¬ 
ing near your home? If so you 
may some day be a millionaire. 
Harvesting cattails may some¬ 
day be a highly profitable busi¬ 
ness, because it has been discov¬ 
ered that the cattail has already 
been known to have produced 
nearly a dozen by-products. The 
root can be eaten like potatoes, 
or ground up to make flour for 
baking. Cattail cookies taste 
very good according to scientists 
who have tried them. The starch 
content is high enough for it to 
be used as a substitute for corn¬ 
starch in pudding. Cattails have 
many other uses also. It has been 
found that one hundred and forty 
tons of rhizomes per acre could 
be harvested. This could some¬ 
day be a way out of the nation’s 
growing food problem. The many 
acres of swamp land throughout 
our nation could someday be 
worth as much as, or more than, 
the wheat fields of the Middle 
West. 

DONALD PYLES 

Think Again, Please 

Let’s see, now. Is everything 
ready? The radio is on, and tuned 
to a nice musical program. You 
have plenty of pillows around 
you, as well as a copy of “Seven¬ 
teen” or “Popular Mechanics” 
nearby. And last, but not least, 
is the big box of cookies that you 
received from home today. Could 
there be a better set-up? Even 
the light is just right; bright 
enough to see by, but low enough 
to let you fall asleep if you take 
a notion. You’re all ready for a 
nice long evening of hard study. 

Think again, please. Are these 
the best study habits and helps 
that you can think of? How about 
hiding the pillows and magazines, 
lest you be tempted to read or 
fall asleep. And you may regret 
having eaten all your home¬ 
made cookies at once; so why not 
put them away too? 

Sitting in a straight-backed 
chair at a table would enable you 
to study better; and how about 
that light? You probably are not 
smart enough to dr your lessons 
in your sleep, and you do not 
really want to strain your eyes; 
so why not put the light in the 
best position available? 

The radio may not be as dis¬ 
tracting as some of the other 
things, but sometimes that soft, 
dreamy music tends to make you 
think about the “one and only” 
or that big date this Friday night. 

Really, now, most of us did 
come to school for an education, 

You Tell on Yourself 

You tell what you are by the 
friends you seek, 

By the very manner in which 
you speak, 

By the way you employ your 
leisure time, 

By the use you make of dollar 
and dime. 

You tell what you are by the 
things you wear, 

By the spirit in which you your 
burdens bear, 

By the kind of things at which 
you laugh, 

By records you play on the 
phonograph. 

You tell what you are by the way 
you walk, 

By the things of which you de¬ 
light to talk, 

By the manner in which you 
bear defeat, 

By so simple a thing as how you 
eat. 

By the books you choose for the 
well-filled shelf; 

In these ways and more, you tell 
on yourself. 

So there’s really no particle of 
sense 

In any effort at false pretense. 

—The War Cry 

(Used by Mrs. A. B. Mackey in 
chapel Feb. 10, 11.) 

Student Council Reports 
(Continued from page 1, col. 3) 

working order of these societies 
in our other Nazarene Colleges. 
The Council would appreciate 
your ideas and suggestions in this 
matter. 

A recommendation to the 
Chapel Committee was passed by 
the Council in regard to the pos¬ 
sibility of having talks on health 
presented to the Student Body. 
The Council also wishes to ex¬ 
press our appreciation to the 
Committee and the Senior Class 
for the series of talks on eti¬ 
quette. 

An important event of the year 
is the Student Council Lecture 
Series. The date for this year is 
April 18-22 with Dr. John Stock- 
ton as special speaker. 

Perhaps you have some sug¬ 
gestions on these or any other 
way to improve campus life. Feel 
free to discuss them with your 
Student Council representative at 
any time. 

WAYNE SHARPES 

and since .we cannot obtain it 
without studying, why not form 
the right study habits before it 
is too late? 

JUNE SMITH 

Tennessean Has 
Many Interests 

Have you noticed a quiet, re¬ 
fined young gentleman on our 
campus only during the day and 
wondered who he is? I will sat¬ 
isfy your curiosity by telling you 
he is Wendell Williams. I am 
sure if you know him you have 
found that he is truly a friend. 
Wendell’s consistent Christian 
life has made an impression upon 
Trevecca while he has been a 
student here. 

Wendell is the son of Mr. and 
Mrs. E. Roger Williams of Nash¬ 
ville, Tennessee. He was born 
on July 2, 1934, in Greenbrier, 
Tennessee, but moved to Nash¬ 
ville in 1948. For all his high 
school work he attended Central 
High School, where he was a 
member of the band. 

We can see the influence of a 
Christian home in Wendell’s life. 
He was saved at the age of seven, 
and joined the church a year 
later. He is now a member of 
College Hill Church. 

Wendell’s interests seem to 
center around music, drama, and 
people. He plays the piano and 
sings. He also traveled this past 
summer with a quartet for the 
school. Anything pertaining to 
drama Wendell says he likes. He 
thoroughly enjoys being with and 
talking to people. 

Wendell started to Trevecca in 
the Summer of 1952. Besides be¬ 
ing a member of the Junior Class, 
he is also Business Manager of 
TREV-ECHOES and secretary to the 
Business Manager. He has not 
quite decided upon a major but 
history seems to be the field he 
will select. 

In the future Wendell plans to 
attend the Seminary and wants 
to go to Japan as a missionary. 
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Clio Society Sponsors Film 
United Nations Week was 

highlighted at Trevecca by the 
showing of “The Peoples’ Char¬ 
ter,” on Friday night, February 
18. This documentary film, 
sponsored by the Clio Society, 
dramatically pictured the press¬ 
ing need for a United World 
Council. The importance of the 
United Nations was emphasized, 
and the principles of the union 
were illustrated. 

The other films which were 
shown were “The Jordan Val¬ 
ley,” “The People Along the Mis¬ 
sissippi,” and “Dippy Diplomat.” 

Senior Class Sponsors 
(Continued from page 1, col. 1) 

James Millard, pastor at Waverly 
Place Church. He advised us to 
ask God to guide and direct us in 
answering this question. The 
text was taken from II Peter 3, 
and the message was entitled, 
“The Present Imperative.” 

The messages for the week of 
February 7 through February 11 
were sponsored by the Senior 
Class and featured subjects that 
would be helpful to students in 
everyday situations. 

After a special song by Rev. 
Joe Edwards, Dr. H. J. Adams 
brought the first message of the 
week on Business Relationships. 
He pointed out that we should 
take time to consider business af¬ 
fairs because the Bible admon¬ 
ishes it, the world judges our re¬ 
ligion by the way we handle 
these affairs, and because we can 
be of greater service to God if 
we are careful about them. 

The second message of the 
week was one on Social Life. 
Rev. Ed Cox, pastor at McClur- 
kan Memorial Church and former 
faculty member at Trevecca, 
spoke on the four levels: friend¬ 
ship, dating, courtship, and mar¬ 
riage. He brought out that the 
important thing is to be ac¬ 
quainted with the rules which 
regulate the activities of our level 
of society. 

Rev. Wm. Greathouse, pastor 
at Clarksville and also former 
member of the faculty at Tre¬ 
vecca, spoke on the subject, Be¬ 
havior in Church and Chapel. His 
four main points were: Behave 
yourself courteously; reverently; 
quietly; and ethically. 

You Tell on Yourself was the 
subject of the talk given by Mrs. 
Mackey on Thursday, February 
10, and continued on Friday, 
February 11. She pointed out that 
other people derive their opinions 
of us from things of which we are 
often unaware. 

“From My Heart 
To Yours” 

“From My Heart to Yours” was 
the theme of the banquet spon¬ 
sored by the Junior and Senior 
classes in honor of St. Valentine’s 
Day. A big red heart on a white 
background made an unusual 
setting for everyone to have his 
picture taken with “that special 
person.” 

The Mackeys, Galloways, Ad¬ 
amses, Unruhs, and Richardsons 
gave us some incidents from their 
romances which were interesting 
and amusing. Besides the love 
notes from the faculty the pro¬ 
gram consisted of poetry and 
music. Bill Crane was master of 
ceremonies. 

Dr. and Mrs. Mackey were pre¬ 
sented with a gift honoring them 
on their twentieth wedding an¬ 
niversary. 

N. C. Club Aids Center 
The North Carolina Club is 

interested in the completion of 
our Student Center and had a 
part in buying furniture a1 
Christmas. Also the secretary 
has sent letters to all the 
N.Y.P.S. presidents on the North 
Carolina District telling them of 
this need. Some have responded. 
Another letter of this series is to 
be sent out to them soon, for we 
want them to know of our prog¬ 
ress. 

Seniors Entertain Juniors 
The Juniors attended a party 

given by the Senior Class, Janu¬ 
ary 5, at the Poes Montague, 
Madison Fire and Police Depart¬ 
ment. They were served a tasty 
menu of chili, cole slaw, drinks 
and cookies. 

A big evening of fun, games, 
fellowship describes the event. 

The Juniors say thanks for a 
nice party. 

Science Club Sponsors 
X-Ray Service 

The Science Club was respon¬ 
sible for the chest X-Ray unit 
being on Trevecca Campus Mon- 
d a y afternoon, February 14. 
Quite a number of students and 
faculty took advantage of this 
service. 

Thank you to everyone who 
contributed to the March of 
Dimes. This was another proj¬ 
ect sponsored by the Science 
Club. Contributions for the 
worthy cause amounted to $30.00. 

The members of the club also 
profited by their visit to Mam¬ 
moth Cave, February 19. With all 
these activities and projects it 
looks as though the Science Club 
is going to be good competition 
for other departmental clubs. 

Helen Health 
(Continued trom page 2, col. 1) 

more quickly than food which is 
not completely broken up. 

Enjoy yourself. Talk, fun, and 
laughter at mealtime speed up 
digestion. Disturbing emotions 
check the flow of the digestive 
juices and slow up the churning 
action of the stomach muscles 
which mixes these juices with 
food. “Nervous indigestion” may 
result from eating when you are 
all keyed up. 

If you are nervous, tired and 
exhausted, a short rest before 
eating aids digestion. Exercise 
right after a meal is not wise, be¬ 
cause it interferes with the 
stomach’s blood supply. 

Of course, just eating properly 
isn’t all that is necessary for 
keeping me—but it is a good 
start. Next time I’ll give you 
more pointers on how to keep on 
good terms with Helen Health! 

Little Etie-Q Visits the 
Reception Rooms 

Little Etie-Q went on a tour 
of the campus the other day. One 
thing she noticed particularly 
was the condition of the recep¬ 
tion rooms. She wasn’t very 
happy about the way some of 
them looked. 

Boys, remember that it is your 
living room, a place you should 
be proud of. When visitors come 
to the campus they judge us by 
the condition of our buildings. 

The girl’s reception rooms are 
used more than the boys, so we 
must be extra careful to keep 
them attractive. N one would 
think of putting his feet on the 
couch or coffee table at home, 
but some people seem to forget 
that this is our home while we 
are in school. 

Not only do we need to be 
careful of the furniture but we 
must watch our behaviour in our 
living rooms. They are here for 
our comfort and convenience, but 
we must remember that we have 
to share them with others. It is 
embarrassing, for instance, for a 
girl to come into the reception 
room with her date and not find 
a place to sit because some 
thoughtless couple is taking more 
space than they really need. 
Let’s be ladies and gentlemen. 

We should speak in quiet 
voices and never make thought¬ 
less or unkind remarks about 
other couples or people passing 
through. What you may intend 
to be funny may hurt someone 
else, so unless you have some¬ 
thing kind to say, it is better to 
keep quiet. 

The best rule to observe in the 
reception room is the golden rule. 
If we will all do our part it will 
be a happier and more pleasant 
place to enjoy our free hours 
with our friends. 

Sponsor Entertains Va. Club 

Members of the Virginia club 
were entertained at a buffet sup¬ 
per Friday evening, February 18 
from 5 to 7 p.m. at the home of 
their sponsor, Mrs. K. W. Phil¬ 
lips, at 73 Nance Lane. 

After prayer by the club presi¬ 
dent, Wanda Naff, the group en¬ 
joyed creamed chicken on rice, 
fruit salad, lemonade, chocolate 
cake and ice cream. 

Choruses were sung after the 
supper. 

Decorations featured yellow 
gladioluses. 
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Sports Notes 
Big Dan Godby set a new scor¬ 

ing record for T. N. C. with 34 
points. The old record was set 
by Howard Spruill with 29. 

The Sophomores broke the old 
team scoring record when they 
dumped in 74 points against the 
High School. The old record was 
set by the Upperclassmen last 
year. 

We are glad to see Joe Finger 
back out on the hardwood. Joe’s 
first game of the season was 
against the Upperclassmen. He 
dumped in 19 points to be high 
man for the game. 

Lucy Holt Gym will not be 
open until 4:15 on Wednesday 
afternoon. It has been requested 
that we do not go over until then. 

The Y. M. C. A. is giving the 
students a special rate for three 
months. If you are interested in 
using the gym or going swim¬ 
ming, contact your M.A.A. pres¬ 
ident. 

It is our responsibility to give 
Christ to the nations. 

—W. W. Tink 

NEWMANS 
TEXACO SERVICE 

337 Murfreesboro Road 

Phone 42-9402 

Sophs Defeat High School 

The powerful Sophomores 
stopped the young High School 
team 74-41. This victory was a 
thrilling game until the last half. 
The High School led 23-21 at the 
first rest period but had dropped 
behind 34-31 at the half-way 
marker. The High School cooled 
in the second half only scoring 10 
points while the Sophomores net¬ 
ted 40. 

Bob Archer was high pointer 
for the losers with 15. Godby 
scored 34 and Strickland pushed 
in 16 for the winners. 

Upperclass Defeats Frosh 

Howard Spruill netted 19 
points and led the Upperclass¬ 
men to a 46-37 victory over the 
Frosh. The U.C. led at all rest 
periods 9-6, 17-13, and 29-25. 

The Freshmen made a battle 
out of it all the way. The score 
was tied 32-32. The Upperclass 
pulled away in the closing four 
minutes for their nine-point 
victory. 

Petitt was the high point man 
for the Freshmen with 12 points. 

“If the devil can get me to 
grieve over yesterday and be un¬ 
easy about tomorrow, he has 
robbed me of my today.” 

—Bud Robinson 

LESTER’S 

Pharmacy 

616 Murfreesboro Road 

Nashville, Tenn. - Ph. 6-1278 

THE FAST GROWING CHURCH OF TENNESSEE 

Bethel Church of the Nazarene 
409 Trinity Lane - Ph. 2-5533 — Nashville, Tennessee 

REV. A. C. ROWLAND 

Pastor 

432 Trinity Lane 

Phone 2-2929 

Upperclassmen Lose 
Two Games 

The Upperclass, currently in 
first place, dropped two basket¬ 
ball games in a row. They 
dropped a 50-33 decision to the 
Sophomores and a 32-23 game to 
the Freshmen. 

These two losses lowered the 
Upperclassmen into a tie for first 
place with the Sophomores. Each 
have a 7-2 record. 

STANDINGS 
Sophomores     7-2 
Upperclass  7-2 
Freshmen   3-6 
High School   0-9 

CAGE SCORES 
Freshmen 59, High School 46 
Upperclass 37, Sophomores 30 
Sophomores 74, High School 41 
Upperclass 46, Freshmen 37 
Upperclass 45, High School 28 
Sophomores 38, Freshmen 35 
Sophomores 50, Upperclass 33 
Freshmen 32, Upperclass 23 
Sophomores 52, High School 32 

Peabody Professor Speaks 
At Clio Luncheon 

Dr. Jack Allen, associate pro¬ 
fessor of history at Peabody Col¬ 
lege, spoke at the Clio Society 
luncheon on February 3. 

His subject was “Trends in the 
Writing of History.” He stated 
that much research goes into the 
compiling of a history book and 
although it goes through the 
hands of many critics, it is not 
always perfect. “Books are not 
written but built,” quoted Dr. 
Allen. 

What Is Success? 

Success! That is a word worth 
looking into. First, let’s take a 
look at what Webster says about 
it— 

“Success is to obtain the object 
desired.” When you stop to 
think of what the world thinks 
a success is and what a Christian 
considers a success, it is two dif¬ 
ferent things. 

The world believes a success is 
a person who has his name in 
lights and whose fame has 
spread from the Atlantic to the 
Pacific. But, what is even more 
important is what God considers 
a success—if a Christian takes the 
definition that Webster gives, 
with the Lord by his side, he 
can’t miss the mark. 

A success is setting a goal, 
striving to do the best you can 
with God’s help; thus, if you go 
by these few remarks, you’ll 
find happiness, peace and suc¬ 
cess. 

KITTY JOHNSON 

Welcome Trevecca Students 

Immanuel 
Church of the 

Nazarene 
3315 Charlotte Ave. 

J. H. DEAL, Pastor 

The SCHURMANS Invite 

Our Trevecca Friends 

To share our services at 

GRACE CHURCH of the NAZARENE 

2518 Gallatin Rd. Nashville, Tenn. 

Friendly 
FIRST CHURCH 

Welcomes 
STUDENTS AND FACULTY 

510 Woodland Street 

REV. CECIL D. EWELL, D.D. Pastor 


